
Year 4

Welcome Meeting
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Year 4 Staff

Black Class

Mrs Evans, Mrs Sartoris, Mrs Cousins

and Mrs Bragg

White Class

Miss South, Mrs Meech, Mrs Lusted,            
Mrs Bagridge, Mrs Vella, Mrs Cooper and Mrs 

Waugh



The School Day
Children enter and exit through their class doors at 

the beginning and end of the day. 

Start of day 8:45

Break time 11:00-11:15 

Lunch 12:15-1:15

They will eat lunch in the hall first then go out to 
play.

End of Day 3:15



• Children need to bring in their own 
snack. This should be a healthy snack 
such as fruit and vegetables. 

• Please do not bring in any nut items in 
snacks or lunchboxes.

• Children must bring in clearly labelled 
bottles of water to drink during the day. 

• Children may bring a small pencil case.



PSHE/RSE 
• RSE- Relationships and sex education in primary 

schools is now a statutory subject, alongside 
Health Education. Schools are also advised to 
provide a relevant, appropriate sex Education 
curriculum in the UK as part of their whole school 
PSHE (Personal, Social and Health Education) 
curriculum.

• In Primary schools, the government wants the 
subjects to put in place the key building blocks of 
healthy, respectful relationships, focusing on 
family and friendships, in all contexts, including 
online. This will sit alongside the essential 
understanding of how to be healthy.



Our Curriculum
• In school, we use The Medway scheme and an 

overview can be found on the school website.

Some key objectives we will cover are: 

How can we manage our feelings? 

To learn ways of managing feelings at times of loss,
grief and change

How will we grow and change?

To learn about puberty and how bodies change
during puberty.



School Uniform



PE
PE sessions : Tuesday and Thursday - PE

• PE kits are house colours t-shirts, black 
shorts, plimsolls/trainers, black track suits 
(for colder weather- we will still be going out 
as much as possible). 

• Long hair must be tied back. 

• Please help your child learn to tie their 
shoelaces.

• Children should come to school wearing their 
PE kits on their PE day. Children will wear 
their kit all day. 



PE
Please no watches including fitness watches.

Please ensure that all earrings are taken out for 
PE days.  

Essex County Council has informed us that school 
children are no longer allowed to tape up their 
ears to cover earrings for PE or other sporting 
activities. This is due to injuries received by 
several pupils across Essex. Therefore, children 
will need to be able to independently remove 
their earrings or they will be unable to take part.



Homework
• Regular reading 

Children should read at home for at least 
20 mins at least three times a week and 
should record this in their diary alongside 
when they read in school (see example). 

Diaries will be monitored on Fridays and 
regular discussions regarding reading 
habits and reading for pleasure will take 
place in class. If we recognise that your 
child might not be reading as frequently 
as needed, we will be in touch for your 
support.

Children can continue to complete 
their quizzes at home on 
https://global-zone61.renaissance-
go.com/welcomeportal/2231238

https://global-zone61.renaissance-go.com/welcomeportal/2231238




Reading Expectations
You can find recommended reads for individual year 
groups at https://www.thereaderteacher.com/

You can find more information about reading at 
Abacus on our website. 
https://www.abacusprimaryschool.co.uk/reading-at-
abacus

In order to make good progress, children 
should read a range of authors and genres. 
Here are some recommendations:

https://www.thereaderteacher.com/
https://www.abacusprimaryschool.co.uk/reading-at-abacus












Homework
• Children should regularly practice times tables 

on Times Table Rock Stars or other relevant 
apps as this will aid their basic understanding in 
all areas of Maths.

• Practise spelling the Year 3/4 spelling word list 
(in the reading record).



Statutory Multiplication 
Table Check

Children in Year 4 are now required to complete a 
statutory Multiplication Table Check (MTC) in June 
2024. This is a timed electronic assessment made of 
25 questions up to 12 x 12. 

Parent information: 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/
uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1116
420/2023_Information_for_parents_Multiplication
_tables_check_Nov_22_PDFA.pdf. 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1116420/2023_Information_for_parents_Multiplication_tables_check_Nov_22_PDFA.pdf


We use the letter-join programme to 
teach handwriting from EYFS to Year 4. 

Children are able to access this at home 
via a desktop or tablet at 
https://www.letterjoin.co.uk/log-in.html
using the appropriate login.

Children can click on their class name to 
practice specific handwriting skills 
related to their year group or ‘free play’ 
for a range of skills.

https://www.letterjoin.co.uk/log-in.html


Communication
• Please continue to use the text system 

as a way of communicating with your 
child’s teacher.

• Don’t forget to look at the school 
website for the latest newsletters and 
calendar. 



Online Safety
• Please continue to discuss online safety and 

monitor apps social networks and sites that 
children are accessing.

• Find helpful information and tips here. 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-
safety/?utm_source=google&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=GEN
_-_Safety_-_%5bPhrase%5d&utm_term=e-
safety&gclid=CIXt97y5hM8CFQaNGwod4qgDMQ&gclsrc=aw.ds

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/?utm_source=google&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=GEN_-_Safety_-_%5bPhrase%5d&utm_term=e-safety&gclid=CIXt97y5hM8CFQaNGwod4qgDMQ&gclsrc=aw.ds




We are looking forward to …

Our Year 4 residential

WB 18th May 2026

More information to come soon




